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UNISON

Devon County Branch






 MINUTES OF THE UNISON DEVON COUNTY BRANCH 
EXETER AGM
HELD ON TUESDAY 2nd MARCH 2022, ZOOM
	
	PRESENT: As per signing in sheet.
In attendance: Lucy Roke (Minutes)

	ACTION

	1
	Apologies: Graham Hamilton, Grahame Parkhouse, Sylvia Parkhouse
	

	2
	Minutes of 2021 AGM: Agreed
· Change MD to say Matt D
Matters Arising

No matters arising
	

	3

	Branch Business: 

Ratification of Stewards and Health & Safety Representative 
Ratified
Election of Branch Officers 

Ratified
Election of SW Regional Council, National and Local Government Delegates


	

	4
	Branch Treasurer’s Report: - 
Matt D read out Treasurer report. It was similar to 2020 and the expenditure was low. We do have large reserves which we will need to use next couple years. Auditors currently have our accounts, and they are happy. Lost a small amount of money last year. 
Auditors sent report today. We’ve had 2 reports delivered throughout the year. All is well from headquarters. We can now sign off this years report so we can send delegates to conference. We are on the higher level of income. 
It was approved DP stays as book keeper and the auditors for the next year too.


	

	5
	Branch Chairperson Report – 

Mike D read out Chairperson report. It’s been a challenging year with COVID being the main cause.  Still demands on services as more come out of lockdown. 
Michael feels due to the extra rise in costs, we may see more welfare claims come in from members. 
Looking ahead DCC has a lot of restructures. Going to be a review on key allowances and uplifts. May see a lot of staff quit as can earn more money elsewhere. 


	

	6
	Branch Secretary Report – 
LR shared the Branch Secretary report and SR asked for questions. 
Su asked when we will be moving to Larkbeare. SR said we’re not sure but there has been a proposal the last couple years. We think COVID was a perfect opportunity to move people out. There was a consultation last year and they were trying to find suitable accommodation for us. This room in Larkbeare will be ground floor and private. Only issue we may have is, who pays for the move. 
FH – Said congratulations to Michael on local government service group elections. More ballot papers will come out in Spring, and we encourage all members to vote for Michael as a young voice. 

Get active event is happening in May at Croyde Bay. The branch should not say no if anyone wants to go. All accommodation and meals paid. There is also an award ceremony each evening. SR has nominated Michael for young member award. 

Future conferences we have Local Government and National Delegate in June. It will be a physical meeting in Brighton. 

Janet P - Works for Libraries Unlimited and not all colleagues can join as they cannot afford. Janet spoke to National and was told Janet can pay their subscriptions. SR agrees however the subscription bands are a national issue. Janet suggests if we can open a pot and put money into it so members can join. SR not sure of the answer. DP said we used to have a Welfare Fund which we needed to close, if we would be able to keep a separate pot, DP can’t see a reason why not. Just not sure if we can keep a separate account which is not controlled by headquarters. However, if members organised themselves if might be possible but might be quite difficult. DF agrees National/region may disagree. DF feels we can put an emergency motion in place at National Delegate Conference. Michael D will share at the next executive and sign off there. 

	

	7
	Other Branch Officer’s Reports:
a) Retired Members Secretary 

Roberto F was happy to talk on behalf of the RM report. We are concerned what has been discussed tonight and also what is happening at head equators. We need to put pressure on the stress Brexit is causing and it needs to be distributed to the members. RM are writing a newsletter all about the issues which will be issued. 

b) Young Members

Michael D said young members suffered a lot during COVID. It was 2 years until anything happened again. It was nice to attend in person in December 2021. Michael is still active in region however is slowly reducing involvement due to his age and it is good to have other young members involved. Michael was involved with regional council last November. 
Michael was involved with the Welcome to Devon days to try and encourage young members to be recruited as a lot of younger people do not know what a Union is. This event hasn’t happened during COVID. 
c) Black Members

RP said the Race Equality is the most important to raise. Needs to be a targeted report. SR asked for any ideas. 

Su wanted to say, RP report is great. As a councillor race equality is so important. Shocked it’s not happened before. All Councillors should be trained. Phil Norrey is very enthusiastic however other managers are receptive. 

RP wanted to add to his report. He has just been recruited to join race equality task force as a TU rep. 
	

	8
	Potential issues over the coming year – 
County council, senior leadership team are leaving. Not sure if it will affect Devon County branch. Looks like we will get more facilities time due to more allowances. Going to be a huge piece of work. Current awaiting an email reply regarding it. Last time something was done was about 15 years ago. 
Return to the office – policies are being discussed next week and how COVID safe the office is. Policies are currently in a draft format. 

Recruitment and retention – Problems across the board, not just UNISON. HR are using bank staff at the moment. Budget meeting held a few months ago we are TUPE’ing 248 staff from Babcock. When they left years ago it was over 1000 members. County council are looking to bring in 500 members of staff. There is a problem as the market outside of DCC is more competitive as people can make more money in a supermarket. 
Meetings – it’s hard to get attendance to meetings. We understand people are zoom fatigue however we are struggling to work out how to get people more involved. It’s not just a problem in this branch, it’s across the board.
Michael D – we may have issues with members struggling with health care costs. A lot of dentists are now not NHS. 
Matford offices are no more. It is no longer fit for purpose. We will be leaving some time this year. We will now be in Larkebeare house which is down the road. Should be on the ground floor with more desk space. 
Enhancements is going to be a burning issue. Had a lot of queries already about home working allowance. We used to have one in DCC until about 6 years ago. It was removed at the request of HMRC. May have a battle to reinstate it. They have also been asking for milage allowances to be increased. 


	

	9
	NJC Pay

NJC pay still not been award. UNISON trying to get this matter resolved by 28th Feb so DCC members can have it in their March pay. We need to sort out the pay for this year. – UPDATE It was agreed today that we will now be paying NJC members their pay award in March pay packet.

Not sure on next years pay award. We have been told it will be decided in May. SR is going to get something organised to put on the website so members can have their say what they would like us to put forward. 


	

	10
	COVID

Restrictions have been lifted. SR needs to speak to Phil N to see him view. BM has confirmed he has emailed to say continue as we are. 
	

	11
	F&GP Recommendations for Ratification

None
	

	12
	Honoraria

It was discussed July 2021 whether we should start paying honoraria again. It was being discussed about paying our full time officers in the branch. After looking at the budget it was difficult to find the funds. The payments would need to come from our surplus. It was discussed with the energy prices etc. going up, it decided it was the wrong time to do it. It will be staying on the agenda for the next year. 
	

	13
	Motions

RF spoke briefly. We now have mechanisms with Burnell’s which we can now monitor to see if they are carbon neutral. We now have a fund. Would like branch to ensure we continue taking this policy forward. RF also had an update how much money we had in Russian investments. 

Michael feels it’s lacking in what it is requiring. 
All in favour, none against. 


	

	14
	Members Question & Answer Session:

	

	15
	Any other business notified prior to the meeting: 

No other business
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